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09.05.2018 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
Ref: Application Ref: 2015/4865/P – teaching kitchen at Rhyl Primary School. 
 
I am writing to outline our progress in building the community teaching kitchen at Rhyl 
Primary School and to start the process of amending our planning permission. 
 
After three years of fundraising, we have finally raised the money to go ahead with the 
building. 
 
The last correspondence with the planning department was in October 2017.  
 
Our understanding of the required next steps is as follows: 
1) Submitted with this correspondence are new drawings relating to the proposed screening 
on the roof to ensure our neighbours’ privacy. Our initial planning permission was granted 
with horizontal bars – which is unsafe for the children. So the drawings reflect this change. 
2) In order to satisfy building control, who have inspected the design, we have switched the 
position of the door and ramp in order to ensure that minimum travel distances are 
guaranteed in case of fire. This switch has no implications for our neighbours. Drawings are 
again attached. 
 
Please let us know if we have understood your guidance correctly. If it would be helpful, we 
would be more than happy to discuss any issues on the phone or in person. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Helen Connor 
Head Teacher 
head@rhylprim.camden.sch.uk 
 
 


